
Annex VI 

Outlines international requirements for vessel air emissions and shipboard air pollution prevention measures. Annex VI 
entered into force for the United States on January 8, 2009. Starting on that date, U.S. ships operating anywhere and 
foreign-flag ships operating in United States waters must comply with the requirements set out in MARPOL Annex VI. 
(33 U.S.C. 1901(a) (4) & (5), 1902(a)(1)&(5), and 1907 (a), as amended by the Maritime Pollution Prevention Act of 
2008 (MPPA), Pub.L. 110-280, 122 Stat 2611). 
  
Annex VIsets limits on sulphur oxide (SOx) and nitrogen oxide (NOx) emissions from ship exhausts and prohibits 
deliberate emissions of ozone-depleting substances. These regulations include a global cap of 4.5% m/m on the sulphur 
content of fuel oil and calls on IMO to monitor the worldwide average sulphur content of fuel. A mandatory NOx 
Technical Code defines how vessels can achieve the set limits on NOx emissions.  
  
Additionally, certain regions may be declared as Sulfur Emission Control Areas (SECA). In these areas, the sulphur 
content of fuel oil used on board ships must not exceed 1.5% m/m. Alternatively, ships must fit an exhaust gas cleaning 
system or use other technological methods to limit SOx emissions. The Baltic Sea and North Sea Areas have already been 
designated as SECAs.  
  
Annex VI prohibits deliberate emissions of ozone depleting substances, which include halons and chlorofluorocarbons 
(CFCs). New installations containing ozone-depleting substances are prohibited. But existing installations containing 
hydro-chlorofluorocarbons (HCFCs) are permitted until 1 January 2020. The Annex also prohibits the incineration on 
board ships of certain products, such as contaminated packaging materials and polychlorinated biphenyls (PCBs).  
  
North American Emission Control Area (ECA): The USCG and EPA have compiled this consolidated list of FAQs and 
associated responses from queries received since the implementation of the North American ECA. Also included at the 
end of the document is a list of questions received which are currently under review by the USCG/EPA. The USCG will 
update the FAQs on a monthly basis (or sooner) which will be identified by a revision date located at the top of the first 
page of this document. Questions may be submitted directly to ECA-USflag@uscg.mil or ECA-
foreignflag@uscg.mil. The email subject line should include the following text: Question regarding the North American 
ECA.  
 
International Energy Efficiency (IEE) Certificate and Shipboard Energy Efficiency Management Plan (SEEMP): On July 
15, 2011, the International Maritime Organization formally adopted Resolution MEPC.203(62), which amends MARPOL 
Annex VI.  The requirements of MEPC.203(62) entered into force on January 1, 2013.  The requirements of Annex VI 
Chapter 4 apply to any ship of 400 gross tonnage or more that engages in voyages to ports or offshore terminals under the 
jurisdiction of other Parties.  The list of Parties to Annex VI may be found at 
http://www.imo.org/About/Conventions/StatusOfConventions/Pages/Default.aspx under the “Status of Conventions” link.  
U.S. vessels are not required to obtain an IEE Certificate if they are not engaged in voyages to nations that are party to 
Annex VI. 
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